
Wallscourt Farm Academy

Dear families,

Term 4 is now underway, and all learning zones are getting stuck into their 
author enquiries.  In this newsletter, I would like to share with you some 
information about our Friends of Wallscourt Farm Academy (FWFA) group, 
our SEND and Inclusion team and some staffing updates.

Charlotte Black (Principal)

February Newsletter 2024

for new members for our out of hours teams.  We are pleased to have welcomed a fantastic 
group of play workers for our breakfast, lunchtime and afterschool clubs.  I thought it would be 
worth sharing with you the members of these teams so that you are up to date. Everyone who is 
new to the team this academic year has a blue frame around their picture.

Staffing Updates

Breakfast Club Team

Mel Bevis
Play Leader

Iwona Borska
Play Worker

Kerry Walker
Play Worker

Ruchika Mahendru
Play Worker

Lunchtime 
Leaders

Stacey Brown
Play Leader

Iwona Borska
Play Worker

Ruchika Mahendru
Play Worker

Alice Miles
Play Worker

Billy Price
Play Worker

Barsha Baral
Play Worker

Ewelina Proch
Play Worker

Lisa-Marie Walters
Play Worker

Sarah Stone
Play Worker

Sudeepta Patra
Play Worker

Ying Huang
Play Worker

Since the start of this academic year we have been busy recruiting

Afterschool  Club 
Team

Zhujun Chen
Play Leader 

(currently Mat leave)

Ruchika Mahendru
Play Worker

Ragini Kesharwani
Play Leader 

(Mat Leave Cover)

Barsha Baral
Play Worker

Billy Price
Play Worker

Joanna Claydon
Play Worker



More staff information and updates…

As a school, we work collaboratively in our interconnecting teams.  Over the last six years 
Hannah McDonnell has been our SENCo (Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator), as 
well as leading the team of Learning Partners and Thrive Practitioners.  As we have 
grown as a school, we have also seen an increase in the range of and number of 
additional needs experienced by our learners.  As such, we continue to review and refine 
our provision.  Last year, we added to our SENDCo offer by recruiting an assistant SENCo 
and since the start of this year we have restructured our Inclusion Team to include an 
overall Inclusion Lead and a separate SENCo.  We are pleased to say that Ellen Sullivan 
(previously assistant SENCo and current year 2 teacher) has been appointed to the role 
of SENCo.  Please see the below information for who’s who in the Inclusion Team.

Inclusion Team

Inclusion 
Team

Hannah McDonnell
Inclusion Lead
Vice Principal

Designated Safeguarding Lead

Ellen Sullivan
SENCo

Year 2 Teacher
Being a Citizen Lead

Celia Monte
Thrive 

Practitioner

Sarah Berry
Family Support 

Worker

Agnes Galla
Learning Partner

Donna Fry
Learning Partner

Emily Kwok
Learning Partner

Ruchika Mahendru
Learning Partner

Stacey Brown
Learning Partner

Learning Partners     ----     Works 1:1 with Learners

All Learning Partners work with both Teachers and Teaching Partners in collaboration to ensure that all 
learning meets the needs of all learners.

More Staff News!

We are delighted to share that year 5 teacher and being an athlete 
lead, Isobel Arken is expecting a baby.  Isobel will continue to 
teach in year 5 up until around May when she will go off on 

maternity leave.  We are currently in the process of finding a cover 
teacher for the remaining part of this year.



Friends of Wallscourt Farm Academy

Since the school opened in 2013, we have always had a group of interested 
parents supporting the school and organising community events.  Back in 
2013, this group was called the Community Cultivation Alliance (CCA).  We 
now know this group as the Friends of Wallscourt Farm Academy (FWFA).  We 
wanted to take this opportunity to share some information about the work 
that this group does and to promote new memberships!

What do the FWFA do?

Who are they?



Friends of Wallscourt Farm Academy

What has been purchased with  
the proceeds?

Radio Mics!

Wet Play Boxes!

Playground Markings!

Digital Pantomimes!



Friends of Wallscourt Farm Academy
Committee Meetings

Committee Roles

If you think you can help, please give 
us some details so we can contact 
you when appropriate.

https://forms.office.com/e/if1RQ3XYLS

https://forms.office.com/e/if1RQ3XYLS


Bedtime Story Event!  -  Thursday 7th March

Please join us at our 
evening Bedtime 
Story event on 

Thursday 7th March!

Each year, we celebrate our love of books and reading!  This year we are holding an evening Bedtime 
Story event which you are all invited to!  Please see the poster above for details of how to book.  The 
evening will run as follows:
• The school adults have chosen a book that they will read during the evening.
• They will be based in a location in school and will read their book three times during the three story 

slots: 6.00pm to 6.15pm, 6.20pm to 6.35pm and 6.40pm to 6.55pm.
• You need to book one of these sessions vis scopay to register for the event but when you arrive you 

can select one other bedtime story to attend which you will not need to book. 
• Arrive at the front entrance gate by 5.50pm to enter at 5.55pm ready to be in the right place for 

the 6pm start.
• Upon arrival check the map to locate the story you are listening to. If you have more than one child 

attending, please accompany your eldest child to their story point, where you can leave them with 
the adult reading the story. It will then be possible for you to stay with your youngest child whilst 
the story is being read. All learners will stay with the adult reading the story until their family 
member collects them. 

• During the event, there will be an opportunity to go and collect your hot chocolate and doughnut 
from the Super Classroom in your third remaining slot.

On the next page you will find the menu of stories to choose from alongside the adult who is reading 
them. I have made an example Bedtime Story schedule which will hopefully help you to envisage how 
the story event will work.  Note: You can plan your stories and hot chocolate in any order. If you have 
other commitments and are unable to stay for the whole event, you are free to leave at any time.

6.00pm
Arrive in Year 1 ready 
to listen to…

6.20pm
Go to the Super 
Classroom to 
collect…

6.40pm
Arrive in Year 4 
ready to listen to…



Bedtime Story Event!  -  Thursday 7th March

Read in 
Polish!!



Please only book a holiday during school holidays. We do not authorise holidays taken 
during term time. Unauthorised absence may result in a fixed penalty fine.

Trim Trail and Monkey Bars
Please do not let your child use any of the outdoor 
equipment at the beginning or end of the school day. This 
equipment is for use during learning time only.

Due to serious allergies, we are a nut and 
seed free school – please do not send 
these items into school as part of a packed 
lunch.

Important Reminders:

Sunglasses and Sun cream
In warm weather, we encourage children to wear sun cream as they are outside for at least 30 minutes at 
lunchtime. If you would like your child to apply their own sun cream, please provide a named bottle of 
cream. An adult will supervise the application, but we are not allowed to put it on your child for them. We 
request that your child does not wear sunglasses unless arranged with the school due to hay fever or 
allergies.

Term dates
These can be found on the school website.  Please ensure you check these before 
booking any holidays.

Birthdays
We will always make your child feel special on their birthday. We request that you do not send sweets or 
chocolates into school or give them out at the end of the day.

Remember, the 
PE kit does not 
include football 

shirts or other T-
shirts with logos 

and emblems etc.

Term 4 Sports – On this day, send your child to school in their sports kit

Oak Beech Willow Acer Maple Hazel Elm

Tuesday Thursday Tuesday Friday Wednesday Thursday Monday
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